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February 20, 2025

Corporate Transparency Act Reinstated (again)
The brief suspension of Corporate Transparency Act (CTA) is over as the Fifth Circuit on February 18, 2025, stayed the 
remaining preliminary nationwide injunction against enforcement of the CTA, effectively reinstating the CTA for all but a 
limited class of potential filers.

The Financial Crimes Enforcement Network (FinCEN), charged with enforcement of the CTA, announced on February 19 that 
it is now extending the filing period for most reporting companies to March 21, 2025.  Learn more on the FinCEN website 
about Beneficial Ownership Information (BOI) reporting. The exception to this March 21 extension is that reporting companies 
that were previously given a filing deadline later than the new March 21, 2025, deadline must file their initial BOI report by 
that later deadline. For example, if a reporting company’s filing deadline is in April 2025 because it qualifies for certain 
FinCEN disaster relief extensions (as further explained on the FinCEN website), it should follow the April deadline, not the 
March 21 deadline. 

Along with the filing deadline extension, FinCEN announced it will assess its options regarding further modification of the 
applicable CTA deadlines, and perhaps most importantly, is signaling that it may revise the reporting process to prioritize 
entities that present national security risks and to ease the burden on many other reporting companies.

Although Congress is working on a bill that would extend the CTA filing deadline for pre-2024 reporting companies to January 
1, 2026, it is unclear whether or when this may be enacted.  Consequently, we recommend that our clients complete and 
submit any previously unfiled BOI reports by March 21st, and earlier, if possible, to avoid any filing congestion that could slow 
down or prevent timely filings.

For more details on the CTA and BOI reporting by companies, please see our recent CTA alerts:

Corporate Transparency Act Injunction Reinstated

CTA Injunction Lifted: Filing Deadlines Extended

Corporate Transparency Act Enjoined
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https://www.fincen.gov/boi
https://www.fincen.gov/boi
https://www.daypitney.com/insights/publications/2024/12/30-corporate-transparency-act-injunction-reinstated
https://www.daypitney.com/insights/publications/2024/12/24-cta-injunction-lifted-filing-deadlines-extended
https://www.daypitney.com/insights/publications/2024/12/9-corporate-transparency-act-enjoined/
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